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At Wednesday’s Lenten 
service, Pastor Mark 
indicated that there’s 
Good News, and there’s 
Bad News for the 
Building Team.  The 
Good News is that the 
construction industry is 
booming.  The Bad 
News is that… the 
construction business is 
booming! 

As Pastor Marks said, the bids for the new sanctuary and Mission 
Center expansion came in higher than expected.  These higher bids 
are largely attributable to: 

1) A recent surge in material prices, and 

2) The strong construction activity in our area limited the 
number of available sub-contractors. 

Pastor Mark also stated that the Building Team has been hard at 
work for the last several weeks with our Construction Manager and 
Architects to Value Engineer our project and bring it within budget. 
On Friday, March 24th, your Building Team met for 3 ½ hours to do 
just that. 

We are pleased to report to you that the Value Engineering process 
has resulted in significant progress in lowering project costs! 
However, the Building Team feels that there are more opportunities 
to reduce costs and also attract more bidders. To take full 
advantage of these opportunities, the planned Congregational 
Meeting and Ground Breaking scheduled for April will be 
rescheduled for a future date: Probably May or early June. 

Please continue to keep the Building Team in your prayers. We 
thank you for your patience in this most important sanctuary and 
Mission Center expansion. The new dates for the congregational 
meetings will be announced as soon as the value engineering 
process is completed. 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ

What if there had been no resurrection? 

What if we didn’t have a resurrection to look forward to? 

What if, upon our death, that was it, our souls simply vaporized, and 
with no promises, there was nothing but a dark, empty bleakness 
awaiting us. 

In a few weeks we will again hear the story of the Resurrection. I 
suppose for a number of people it is nothing but another event in 
the church year. But for those of us who believe in the resurrection, 
is it enough to hear the story and be reassured that we, too, will be 
taken from the grave and given a new life? 

Shouldn’t we be doing something more than listening and taking 
part in the Easter services? 

How about asking ourselves if we need a resurrection of the heart? 

Why not dig around in our hearts and throw out anything that 
hinders us from being better and more faithful servants? 

Why not resurrect the spiritual life we once had if it has somehow 
gotten buried in the ashes of daily living? 

Why not surprise our self and others by leaving them wondering 
about the new attitude in us? 

Let others come to us expecting the normal self only to find that we 
are burning with a new zeal much like Mary Magdalene, Joanna, 
Mary the mother of James, and the other women with them when 
they learned the true meaning of Jesus’ absence. 

Remembering the Easter story of the resurrection is one thing, living 
it is another. 

Why be a listener only? 

Why not be like the women going to the 
tomb and hearing the two angels tell 
them that Jesus had risen from the dead 
as he said he would? 

This Easter, don’t just listen to the story, 
allow it to make a difference in your heart. 

Pastor Mark 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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Adult Education News 
In April we conclude our study of Martin Luther's 
Small Catechism as a part of our Reformation 
500 series.  Following a brief Easter break, we'll 
pick up things up again on Sunday, April 23 as 
we focus on the great paradoxes and tensions 
of the Lutheran faith. Remember: a paradox are 
two things that are opposite, yet both are 

true.  So we'll explore the idea that we are at one and the same time 
saint and sinner, and look at both God's wrath and God's love.  And 
we'll take up Luther's doctrine of the two kingdoms, as well as what 
he called the theology of the cross and the theology of glory.  Join 
us as we meet on Sunday mornings at 10:20 and Wednesdays 
at 11:00 am and (after Easter) at 7:00 pm. And lest you think these 
topics are out of date, let me assure you they're as relevant today 
as they were 500 years ago.  Come and see for yourself!  

Pastor Bill 

We are now accepting registrations for the 
2017-2018 school year.  We have programs for 
children ages 2-4 (by September 1, 2017).  
Children do not need to be potty trained.  
Our class sizes are small. 1, 2 or 3 day classes 
available.  For more information please contact 

Jill Gillming at LittleLambs@sotpmail.com or go to our website 
and look under FORMS for CLASS REGISTRATION. 

 

Are you new to being a Lutheran, or has it been a while since you 
were confirmed? Come join us for “Suppers with Luther” on 
Wednesday evenings in April & May.  We will be looking at the core 
values and practices of the ELCA Lutheran Church.  Come at 5:30 
and at 6 we’ll grab dinner from the Lenten Soup Supper and 
continue to learn as we eat together.  The class will 
run from 5:30 to 6:45. We will meet April 19th, 26th, 
and May 3rd, 10th, 17th and 24th so come and join 
us!  If you have any questions please contact Donna 
Kelly through the church office 847-669-9448 or at 
donna@sotpmail.com.  
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Ministry Musings 
Sorry 

I can remember when my children were young 
and one of them would say or do something 
“mean” or wrong to their sibling and I would 
take the child who had done the wrong and 
stand them in front of the sibling and say, “Tell 
them you are sorry”. The child would say a 
feeble, “sorry”, and I would make the two of 
them hug. I am sure most of the time they were sorry alright, not that 
they had hurt the other but that mom had caught them at it! 

God encourages us to confess our sin to one another and to ask not 
only him, but those we have harmed for forgiveness. James 5:16 
says, “Make this your common practice: Confess your sins to each 
other and pray for each person so that you can live together whole 
and healed. The prayer of a person living right is something powerful 
to be reckoned with.” (The Message). When the problem is out in the 
open, the wound can be acknowledged and then healed. And as with 
a broken bone, the healed area can be even stronger than it was 
before. 

It is hard to admit to somebody that we have wronged them. Often, 
we hope that if we ignore the hurt and/or the broken relationship it will 
simply go away. In reality the relationship won’t go back to normal 
until we can talk it out, apologize (say sorry), and offer and receive 
forgiveness. 

But there are times when we have been wronged by someone and 
they may be blissfully unaware that they have wronged us, or we 
have wronged someone without being aware of it. All we see is that 
the relationship has been strained, the comfortableness between us 
is stretched thin and we or they may not know why. 

Someone hurts us; someone does us wrong. For sure, that person is 
wrong for doing what they did, and we may have a reason to feel 
hurt. But without sorry and forgiveness what often happens? We 
may start to hold a grudge and begin to feel bitter, angry. We play the 
hurt over and over in our minds; nursing it, helping it to grow and take 
on a life of its own. Eventually we may even begin to justify our anger 
and unforgiveness and enlarge the hurt out of proportion. Often, we 
start to feel superior; assuring ourselves that we would never treat 

(Continued on page 6) 
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another person like that, let alone a friend. We may refuse to forgive 
and that allows our inner being to begin to change as our inner 
climate warms in anger and cools in the bitterness that comes from 
unforgiveness. 

While the other person was absolutely wrong to do what they did, 
our response to the wound can also be very unwise. Rather than 
cleaning the wound with sorry, putting on the salve of forgiveness, 
and allowing the wound to heal, we keep picking at the scab and let 
the injury fester and become infected. While the wound wasn’t our 
fault, the infection certainly may be. And many times, the infection 
spreads and our whole attitude and soul becomes diseased with 
bitterness and judgement. 

Paul tells us in Romans 12:18, “If it is possible, as far as it depends 
on you, live at peace with everyone!”. How much more freeing and 
healing it is to forgive; get the salve on the wound and let it heal. 
And yes, even if the other person doesn’t ask for forgiveness or say 
sorry! 

Donna Kelly 

(Continued from page 5) 

Ministry Musings Cont. 

 

If you have been worshipping with us for a while 
here at SOTP and would like to know more 
about us as a worshipping community, we would 
love to have you join us at our New Member 
Gathering.  We will be offering the gathering on 
Sunday, May 7th from 3:00-5:30 pm. This will 
be an opportunity for you to learn more about the 
life and ministry of SOTP and for you to consider 
prayerfully whether or not you want to formally 
become a member of the SOTP family.   

We will welcome new members on the following weekend, Saturday 
May 11th and Sunday May 12th.  If you have any questions, please 
contact either Pastor Mark or Donna Kelly through the church office.  
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SHEPHERD OF THE PRAIRIE SPONSORS THE STUBBS FAMILY 

Many here at Shepherd of the Prairie have lost 
loved ones in recent months and we thought 
this might be a good time to draw us all together 
into a group where we can possibly help each 
other to deal with the devastating losses of our 
loved ones.  We here at SOTP would like to 
provide that kind of opportunity for you.  There 

are no requirements to commit to a specific length of time to attend 
nor that you must attend every session; you don’t even need to 
speak except to introduce yourself and tell us who you have 
lost.  There is no charge for participation in this group. 

This group is for all who have lost a loved one whether it is a 
spouse, a parent, a sibling, a child, a grandchild, a friend or any 
other relational loss.  We will meet on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays 
of each month at Shepherd of the Prairie at 6:30 pm starting on 
May 9th.   

If you have any questions or to sign up please contact     Donna 
Kelly at donna@sotpmail.com or 214-676-1788. 

Randy and Carol Stubbs, the missionaries we help support in 
Tanzania, have returned to the U.S. from Africa for Carol's 
continuing treatment for leukemia.  She has undergone an 
aggressive round of chemotherapy and is now recuperating and 
regaining strength at her mother's home in Wisconsin. She will 
undergo further treatment in the near future. So far her  lab results 
appear promising.  
Randy made a quick trip back to Tanzania to wrap up things 
at  Makamira University and the Center for African Culture and 
should be back within a few 
days. 
They have asked for continuing 
prayers. If you wish to send a 
card or best wishes to 
Carol the address is:  Carol 
Stubbs, c/o Anna Ash, 7483 
Brookhaven Dr., West Bend,WI 
53090 
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FOOD PANTRY

NEEDS THIS MONTH: 
 Crackers 
 French Dressing 
 Razors 
 Condiments 
 Toothpaste 

Aඇൽ ൺඌ ൺඅඐൺඒඌ,  
ർඁൾർ඄ඌ ආൺൽൾ ඈඎඍ ඍඈ 

SOTP ඍඁൺඍ ඌඍൺඍൾ 
“Fඈඈൽ Pൺඇඍඋඒ” ංඇ 
ඍඁൾ ආൾආඈ ඐංඅඅ ൻൾ         

ൿඈඋඐൺඋൽൾൽ  
ඍඈ ඍඁൾ ൿඈඈൽ ඉൺඇඍඋඒ. 

WELCOME ALL, can you believe it 
is already time to sign up for the 
summer supper club?? 

Once again, there is a yellow signup 
sheet on the Crossroads bulletin board for the Spring/Summer 
Supper Club or sign up at the link on the SOTP website. 

May through August we will be sharing hospitality and food within 
small groups of 6 to 8 people, meeting 4 times. Groups are made 
up from the sign up list. Singles are welcome. 

Each group determines what, when and how they will meet. Often 
one home hosts the main meal while others bring salad, desserts, 
etc. Some groups decide to “eat out” or “order in” for one or all of 
their meals it is up to the folks in that particular small group. For 
more information or questions please contact Sandy Hupert. Phone 
224-569- 6041 or E-Mail sandyhupert@gmail.com. 

Á BON APPÉTIT! 

EAT GREET AND MEET 

EASTER DECORATING  ~ HELP NEEDED 

Your Worship Committee could use your help on 
Saturday, April 15th.  The wonderful Easter 
Flowers that you ordered will arrive at 9am.  We 
need to decorate the church for Easter 
Sunday.  Could you please come and help? 

We will be shorthanded so would appreciate any 
help that you can offer.  With many hands, the 
decorations should take about 1.5 hours.  Please 
call the office and let us know that you can 
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PALM SUNDAY FESTIVAL CONCERT 

A Palm Sunday Festival Concert will be held at St. Catherine of 
Siena Church in West Dundee on April 9. For many years, 
musicians from several different local churches have come together 
in Lenten reflection through the sharing of music, song, scripture, 
prayer, and fellowship. 

The Palm Sunday Festival Concert will feature a mass choir, 
instrumental soloists, and clergy from area churches. Pre-service 
music will begin at 2:45 with the hour-long concert starting at 3 pm. 
Ample parking is available.  

The concert is free – no tickets necessary. 

Please make plans to come to this wonderfully 
inspirational event on April 9th. It is the perfect way 
to begin Holy Week with music and scripture. You 
don’t want to miss it! 

NORTHERN ILLINOIS FOOD BANK
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EASTER EGG HUNT ~ CANDY REQUEST

. 

GIVE KIDS THE WORLD POSTCARDS 

PADS

goo.gl/f3aR5F  Brown 

COFFEE HOUSE AT SOTP
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YOUTH CULTURE ~ HOT QUOTE

     RESTAURANT FUNDRAISERS
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www.greggornat ion.com 

“Oh, how cute!” I watched as a couple of adoring grandmotherly 
types stopped in the store to admire the little toddler being pushed 
by her mother through the aisles. Yes, the little girl was quite cute. 
But I’m not so sure about the graphic T-shirt she was wearing. Her 
T-shirt loudly proclaimed, “It’s All About Me!” As I walked away I 
wondered to myself, “If that’s how that mother 
is treating her daughter, how will that notion 
mis-shape and destroy her life?” Okay, okay. 
It’s just a T-shirt. But it’s message is one that 
we increasingly live out in today’s world. . . 
and that’s not a good thing. Isn’t that what got 
us into trouble in the first place? Everything 
was perfect for our first parents as they inhab-
ited the Garden given to them by God as a 
place for them to live to His glory. But all that 
goodness came undone as our first parents ushered corruption into 
the world by giving in to the tempter’s invitation to be like God. By 
making it all about themselves and bowing to the idol of “me, my-
self, and I,” our first parents set the course that each of us have fol-
lowed. Sadly, when we share with our kids the lifegiving corrective 
offered in the words of Jesus when He invites us to “deny yourself, 
take up your cross, and follow me” (Matthew 16:24), our kids filter 
His words through a culture that consistently screams the exact op-
posite message. Marketing messages foster entitlement by encour-
aging our kids to satisfy their personal wants and desires without 
care or concern for others. The Apostle Paul warned the young 
Timothy that in the “last days” (using the present tense to indicate 
the here and now) people would become “lovers of their own 
selves” rather than “lovers of God” (II Timothy 3). In today’s youth 
culture, we see this reality encouraged, embraced, and lived out in 
three ways.  
First, there is the emergence of Narcissism. Rooted in the story 
from Greek mythology about the young self-obsessed Narcissus, 
Narcissism is defined as self-love, vanity, conceit, arrogance, and 
self-centeredness. Our children and teens are susceptible to this 
because of where they’re at in their development. Ego-centrism, if  
you remember, is a huge reality during our growing up years. This 
combines with the cultural push to indulge and serve self to push 
them away from a desire to deny self and follow Jesus. Second, 

(Continued on page 13) 
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What is our purpose in life? We discover our true purpose and iden-
tity when we see ourselves as individuals made in the image of God 
for a relationship with God. The way into that relationship with God 
is through following Jesus. Have you ever paused to ponder the 
wonder of God’s grace? Isn’t it amazing that He has provided a way 
back into relationship, purpose, and identity through Jesus Christ? 
Following Jesus is the path to life and salvation. In Matthew 16:24, 
Jesus calls us to deny ourselves and “follow” Him. When Jesus 
called His first disciples to “follow” it was not a suggestion, but a 
command (Matthew 4:19). One Bible scholar says that the word 
“follow” is “the Disciple’s word.” It’s the word that’s the key to life. It’s 
the word used to describe a soldier who follows their leader or com-
mander. It’s also the word used to describe attaching one’s self to 
someone, or to “stick to” someone. Parents, Jesus uses the word 
“follow” to summon you and your children to Himself. It involves an 
act of self-denial and surrender that includes both a cost and a 
cross. But ultimately, it is the only way to freedom in this life and the 
next.  

www.greggornat ion.com 

TOO MUCH ME (CONTINUED) 

there is “expressive individualism.” This is the now commonly-held 
belief that a person’s highest loyalty is to himself or herself. True 
happiness is achieved through being true to what one feels like at 
any given moment in time. Consequently, there is little or no regard 
for Scripture, parental authority, or the call to follow Jesus. Third, the 
current cultural focus on self has led to the fluidity of identity. The 
Scriptures teach us that freedom comes in finding one’s identity and 
place in Christ. . . which leads to a desire to conform to His will and 
His way. The culture encourages us to place ourselves at the center 
of our lives and universe. As a result, we have the freedom to 
choose our source of meaning, free from any outside borders, 
boundaries, constraints, and influences. We call this “authenticity.” 
Parents, to nurture our kids in the faith requires us to know both 
Word and world. The world is pushing our kids to love themselves 
with reckless abandon. Sadly, that is not the way to life. Instead, the 
Word offers the way, the truth, and the life through self-denial. Are 
you pointing your kids to a life of bringing glory to God, or a life that 
brings glory to self?  

(Continued from page 12) 
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TRIVIA NIGHT 



15  

 

QUICK STATS 

Dating Abuse Through 
Technology 

Selfies, Self-esteem and 
satisfaction 
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Pastor Mark Boster 
847-515-2713 (Home) 

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
 

Pastor Bill Waxenberg 
Director of Adult Education 
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

 

Greg Dowell 
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator 

greg@sotpmail.com 
 

Jane McMullen 
Director of Music & Worship 

jane@sotpmail.com 
 

Dennis Lilla 
Technology Support Manager 

Donna Kelly 

Michelle Rankin 

Michael Waal 

 

Dave Shotick 
Accounting Administrator 

dave@sotpmail.com
 

Jill Gillming, Little Lambs Preschool   
LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 

 

Annette Boster, Cherub Choir 
 

Michael Waal,  
Blessings & Treasures Choirs 

 

Denise James, Joy Ringers 
 

Michael Parmele 
Sunday School Director 

 

Sue Wehnes, Renae Greene 
Contributions Secretaries 

 

Congregation Council 
Marlene Boehler, President 

Matt Greene, Vice President 

Amy Brittain, Secretary 

Dan Wentzloff, Treasurer 

Adam Adams 
Cliff Dungey 
Bud Hansen 

Sheri Ott 
Nancy Ottinger 
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If you aren’t currently involved in ministry at  Shepherd of the Prairie and 
would like to find your niche, please contact  Donna Kelly at                

donna@sotpmail.com or the church office at  847/669-9448.                   
 


